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Happy Easter 

 

All children come back to school on Monday 17th April. 
 

 

Breakfast and Kidz Club bookings 
must be placed through the School Gateway app. 

All Services must be booked in advance. 
 

Activity after school clubs will start on the first week back. 
 

 

The class with the best attendance 
at 98.3% was 

 

The class with the best punctuality and 
with 0 children late all week was 

http://www.stjhv.islington.sch.uk/


The Primary School Swimming Gala 
What a great way to end the Spring term celebrating sports achievements in Years 3 and 4! We attended 
the Indoor Athletics and The Primary School Swimming Gala. Both events were very exciting and the children 
had a blast. Overall, in the Athletics Competition we finished in 2nd place. 
In the Swimming Gala, overall, we finished in 4th place, with some individual podium places. Well done to 
our year 4 students: Sophie 2nd place, Oliver and Henry 3rd place and Arlo, Fillipos, Charlie and Danny 
from Year 3 finishing in 3rd place in the boys relay. Congratulations all involved! 

 

  



 

 



 
 

 



This Easter, Kellogg’s has partnered with Morrisons to launch a breakfast club where the whole family can 
request a free bowl of cereal. Both adults and children can choose from a bowl of Cornflakes, Rice Krispies 
or Coco Pops, with a choice of dairy and non-dairy milk, when they order a ‘Kellogg’s breakfast’ before 11am, 

in any of Morrisons 397 cafés. 
 

 

  



Easter Service at St Thomas’ Church 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

   

 

  

   

  

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

  



Easter Bonnet at School! 

 

  



Reception 
This week, we finished our RE unit all 
about the story of Easter. We learnt the 
about significance of hot cross buns. 
Judy came to our class to make hot cross 
buns with us. We really enjoyed making 
them! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 1 
In Year 1 this week, we have been creating some special Easter crafts and having lots of fun doing it! We 
have also been writing letters pretending to be the Giant from Jack & the Beanstalk, learning about Position 
& Direction in Geometry for maths and taking a look at full stops, conjunctions and days of the week. 

 
 

      



Year 2 
Last week, to complement our study of the Great Fire of 
London, Year 2 had a Great Fire of London day in 
school. We dressed up, did some weaving, made candle 
holders, scent bags and even our own fire marks! 
  
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Year 3 
This week, Year 3 had their first 
trip to the library. We listened to a 
story and then had the opportunity 
to choose a book to take home. We 
can’t wait to go back! 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Year 4 
In Year 4, we have been doing some Easter baking with 
Judy. We have made hot cross buns, as well as Paska 
Easter bread from Ukraine! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 
In Year 5, we have been 
experimenting with printing in Art. 
We used cotton buds to create 
patterns on a painted backwash, 
which we then transferred onto 
paper. 
 
 
  



Year 6 
This week, Year 6 have been 

practising their performance 

poetry! We spent time learning 

about how great poets perform 

by looking at 'Chocolate Cake!' by 

Michael Rosen and then 

performed some of our own. 

Well done to everyone, adding 

sound effects, actions, emotion 

and enthusiasm!  

 
 

 

Goodbye Janet!  

To mark Janet’s many years of service as the lollypop lady, children from St John’s made her cards and 

banners and Mrs O decorated the railings with balloons to say thank you from us all for her commitment 

and good luck to her for the future!    

  



 

 
 



  Posters and prizes  

 

STARS Poster Competition 
 To launch Sustrans' Big Walk and Wheel, we are running an exciting poster competition and we have some 

great prizes to be won, so grab a pencil or paintbrush! 
 

The competition is open to all primary school children in the borough 
 

There are prizes for the best KS1 and KS2 posters:  
KS1 - individual prize of a scooter, pads and helmet 
from Micro Scooters up to the value of £350. 
KS1 - school prize of a 2-day scooter skills and tricks 
display, assembly and workshop.  
KS2 - individual prize of a bike, helmet and lock from 
Balfe's Bikes in Islington up to the value of £650. 
KS2 - school prize of a 2-day BMX skills display, assembly and workshop. 
 

How to enter: 
 Get your pupils to design their poster to promote active travel. They should include things such as walking, 
cycling, wheeling or scootering and say why is it good to use active travel. 

 Pupils can use any physical medium (ie not digital) to create their design and it must be their own work. 
 Please ensure that the child's full name, class, key stage and school is written clearly on the back of their 
entry. Send your entries to: Active Travel Team  

                                Islington Council 
                                Waste Recycling Centre 
                                2nd Floor, 1 Cottage Road       
                                London  N7 8TP                The closing date for entries is 14 April 2023.  
 Winners will be announced by the end of April and prizes presented after this date.  
 One pupil winner will be chosen from KS1 and one pupil winner from KS2 
 The school prizes will be awarded to the schools of the winning individual pupils for both KS1 and KS2. 
 The winning school for KS1 will receive a 2-day scooter skills workshop and the winning KS2 school will 
receive a 2-day BMX display. Schools will be required to book these events themselves directly with the 
provider.  

 Winning schools and pupils will be asked to have photographs taken for publicity purposes. Permission will be 
agreed with parents/carers for any photos that are published on council channels.   

 

Make sure you get your entries in before the competition closes! 


